
 

 

 

 

 

 

Budget and Administration 

 

Publication of meeting papers - Draft Report 

 

Background 

1. During open session at council on 18th December 2017 Mr Brian Darling stated that 

‘democracy in Berwick’ was ‘not working’ because he had failed to find any mention of a 

meeting of the Budget and Administration Committee on 13th November 2017 on the 

council website in advance of that meeting. 

2. An exchange of views took place between the clerk and Mr Darling, during which Mr 

Darling also asserted that a planning meeting on an unspecified date had also not been 

appropriately publicized. 

3. The clerk undertook to provide a report to council concerning the 13th November 

meeting; it is impossible to resolve concerns about an unspecified meeting. This draft is 

coming first to Budget and Administration Committee to enable members to comment or 

raise any concerns with the report before it proceeds to council. 

4. The meeting of Budget and Administration Committee on 13th November was 

announced on the agenda of the previous meeting; this is normal practice. 

5. 13th November was a Monday. The law requires that a meeting be publicized three clear 

days before its date (for these purposes Saturday qualifies as a clear day). Papers 

should therefore be published on Wednesday 8th November. Emails containing the 

council papers were sent to councillors, county councillors and the local press on 

Wednesday 8th November. 

6. The meeting was announced on Twitter on 8th November, with a link to the papers 

online (see Image A). 

7. The meeting was similarly announced on Facebook on 8th November.(see Image B). 

8. Images C & D are images drawn from the audit log of the website; they show iterations 

27 and 29 of the webpage for the Budget and Administration Committee, which show 

that the full committee papers were uploaded between the 7th and 9th November. 

9. For all the above reasons we are satisfied that the publicizing of the meeting was lawful, 

and in accordance with our normal practice. 

 

Recommendation 

1. That members conclude there was no breach of law or good practice in the publication 

of papers for, and announcement of, the meeting of Budget and Administration 

Committee on 13th November 2017. 
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